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Mr Chair, 

 

Thank you to the Secretary-General for joining us today to introduce his proposed 

programme budget for 2021.  I would also like to thank the ACABQ and the 

Committee for Programme and Coordination for their work reviewing it and for 

providing their recommendations to the Fifth Committee ahead of its consideration of 

the proposed budget. 

 

As the United Nations celebrates its 75th anniversary, the demands and expectations 

of the Organisation to tackle the diverse and significant international challenges are 

greater than ever.  Member States have a duty to the United Nations and the people 

it serves to ensure that the Organisation has the right level of resource needed to 

carry out all the mandates given to it by us, in particular in support of the 2030 

Agenda. 

 

We will evaluate the budget proposals carefully to ensure that programmes will use 

resources efficiently and effectively; are using innovation, data and continuous 

improvement to best effect; and have a clear focus on delivering actual results. 

 

Last year the General Assembly adopted the first annual programme budget since 

the 1970s, implementing General Assembly resolution 72/266.  The United Kingdom 

remains a firm supporter of the Secretary-Generalôs reform agenda. The move to an 

annual budget is an important element of these reforms. It brings the United Nationsô 

plans, budgets and performance reports closer to the point of implementation and 

means it can be more agile and responsive to the challenges it faces.  We look 

forward to hearing how this is helping the United Nations adapt to and better deliver 

mandates; address emerging challenges - like COVID19; and ensure a greater focus 

and accountability for actual results. 

 



The world has changed significantly over the past six months.  The COVID-19 

pandemic has had a profound impact on all of us, including how we operate


